Minutes of the Stockton Parish Council Meeting held on the 1st November 2017
At Norton Village Hall, Norton, Shropshire
PRESENT: Councillors Gavin Hamilton (Chairman), Christine Lewis, Henry Philips and John Pigg. 
Graham Bould (Clerk). 
76/17. Welcome & Public Session.

The Chairman welcomed members of the Parish Council to the meeting. There being no Parishioners present the Chairman moved to the next item of business.
77/17.  Apologies for Absence. 
 Councillors Kathryn Ward (illness), Barry Spittle and David Plant (work commitments). The apologies were accepted.
78/17. Declarations of Interest. 

Cllr G Hamilton raised an interest in the pond on Village Road. 
79/17.Minutes and actions of meetings held on 20th September 2017.
RESOLVED that the minutes and actions of the meetings of Stockton Parish Council held on Wednesday 20th September 2017 be confirmed and signed by the Chairman.
80/17. Matters arising not on the agenda. 
1. Newsletter: The Parish Council RESOLVED that the Clerk contact Mrs Forster about the potential of a quarterly production of a Parish broad sheet. 
2. Transfer of the BT red phone box: BT have indicated that the phone box stands on their land and in the event of the land being sold the Parish Council would need to arrange to have the structure removed. The Parish Council RESOLVED that the Clerk continue with the transfer negotiations with BT.
81/17. Highway updates.

1. A442: Agreement had been reached with Shropshire Council’s Highway Inspector on the location of the four gateways into Norton; the next step is to receive quotes from two approved contractors for their construction and positioning. The Clerk would also meet with ‘Options’ from Horeshay to agree locations for bulb planting in the Spring of 2018 
2. Higford: No responses had been received from the Principle of Options College or Arriva in terms of the issues raised at Higford.
3. Signage: The matter of signs for No’s 22 & 23 Village Road had been raised with the Highway Inspector on their recent visit to the Village the insulation of signs are no longer a priority. The Parish Council RESOLVED that Cllr J Pigg would make some signs and be reimbursed for materials.
82/17. Footpaths: The two footpaths on the A442 from Norton Villa to the bus stop and the opposite side past South Lodge had been raised directly with the Highway Inspector on their recent visit to the Village.
83/17. Pond: Councillors discussed the merits of clearing and dredging the pond, however the pond was not at the centre of the village and members felt that this would not seen as a priority by the Estate because of the potential costs involved. 
84/17. Broadband: Cllr D Plant had sent an update in terms of broadband; in that a company called ‘airband’ have secured a contract to deliver a service to isolated areas across Shropshire so Parishioners would be able to access a wireless provision.
85/17. Defibrillator: the defibrillator had been taken temporally out of commission but was up and running, being properly registered and would be checked on a regular basis. The Parish Council placed on record their sincere thanks to Ryan Forster for resolving the outstanding problems. 
86/17. Website: nothing to report as the site is up to date.
87/17. Smart-Water project: Parishioners will be able to sign up for the free kits on Saturday 4th November 2017 at the Village Hall with a follow up service for those not able to attend by Ryan Forster.
88/17. Jubilee Play Park: The by-monthly report was tabled and agreed by members. The Clerk had been in contact with the contractor in for the replacement of four of the swing uprights. The Parish Council RESOLVED to purchase of playground safety grass mats for under the swing basket and at the rear of the multiplay junior, the Clerk to agree the sizes with the term contractor on site which would also include  the other minor works required. The picnic bench and painting of the existing seats would be agreed with ‘Options’ from Horsehay and the hedge contractor would be engaged from Stirchley.
89/17.  Finance.
1. Payments: The following payment was agreed.
	Cheque no.
	Payee and item.
	Amount.

	100163
	Mrs C Lewis (reimbursement- defibrillator upgrade)
	£71.88


90/17. Email correspondence for report:
	date
	item
	action

	20/09/17
	1703935/LBC: 24, Village Road; lime floor, replacement stairs
	Granted permission

	11/10/17
	17/04090/LBC: 24, Village Road: double glazing, replacement doors and lime wash 
	Granted permission

	12/10/17
	Place Plan Review: The following action points continue to be identified as community needs and priorities from within the Stockton Parish Action Plan and are a refreshed for 2017 by the Parish Council for the Place Plan.

· Consideration of a by-pass for Norton Village.

· Speeding traffic on the A442 through Norton and overtaking on double white lines remains an issue.

· Lack of a Police presence to enforce speed limits through Norton.

· Speeding and large agricultural vehicles along Cheswardine Lane.

· Lack of appropriate parking for bowls club and Village Hall.

· Poor road surface on A442 causing increased noise.

· Road maintenance 12-21 Cheswardine Lane.

· Footpath extension needed to Apley Farm shop from Astol crossroads

· Improved bus service between Telford and Bridgnorth.

· Poor state of village pond in Norton.

· Development Plan for waste and infill areas in Norton to include provision of more bungalows.

· Church is not a focal point and is not well supported.

· Community Safety-burglaries.

	Clerk to forward comments to Shropshire Council


Matters for Consideration at the next meeting
Standard agenda items:
· Highways
· Footpaths
· Pond

· Broadband

· Defibrillator
· Smart Water Project
· Jubilee Play Park

· Finance

· Correspondence
Meeting closed at 8.30pm 

Chairman…………………………………………………






 Date………………………………………………………..
Graham Bould (Clerk), 18, Mendip Close, Little Dawley, Telford. TF4 3JG                                                                          01952-594758 and 07792300702 gbouldparish@yahoo.co.uk, 
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